Minutes

Administrative Council – College of Education and Behavioral Sciences Thursday, October 29, 2009 – 9:30 a.m. Dean's Conference Room, TPH

Present: Evans, Poe, Caldwell, Carter, Hagbloom, Hughey (for Davis), Schlinker, Smith (for Powers)

H1-B Visas – Faculty need to have a print copy of the ad in their file from when they were hired.

Tuition Growth Dollars – There are some potential opportunities, but it's not yet known whether there will be another budget cut.

Enrollment – Official enrollment is 20,712.

Honors College – Look at possible opportunities and consider the idea of sequencing courses.

University Leadership Council – Dr. Evans shared information on this. The college will submit one related to workload and compensation for the doctoral program. Tuesdi Helbig is our contact person.

Professional Development Accounts – Discussion was held on funds remaining in the accounts of faculty who plan to leave. Dr. Evans pointed out that there is no longer a 3-year limit.

Proposed Academic Programs – Dr. Evans will be meeting with the post commander at Ft. Knox to discuss the EBSS for military personnel.

CEBS Advisory Board Follow Up – The meeting was very productive, and Board members noted that more marketing efforts are needed to disseminate information on what is occurring in the college. Department heads should look at activities occurring in their areas that we could market. Dr. Evans will be meeting with Ms. Lich to further discuss this.

Tate Page Hall – The building won't be demolished anytime soon. Dr. Evans met with Jessica Steenbergen on programs to be housed in the building. The University College will be in Page Hall.

NBPTS – Brief comments on awarding credit for National Board certificates. We do not currently award credit for completing the National Boards but are exploring a possible process. Questions should be directed to Dr. Retta Poe.

Next Week's Meeting – The Administrative Council will NOT meet next week (Nov. 5).

Homecoming – Homecoming is this weekend; remind faculty to close/lock doors to offices/classrooms.

Veterans Day – The ceremony will be on November 11 at 11:00am at the Guthrie Bell Tower.

Military Housing – LTC Caldwell was urged to call Bob Skipper or Brian Kuster.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.